
Betty Lawyer 

The months just keep slipping by don't they? Nice to see all the trees 
in bloom. I guess I should say all the weeds are in full bloom also. 

We hope you had a chance to make it to our February 23 afternoon 
class dance. If you didn't you really missed a good one. We had over 
8 squares of dancers having a great time and it was such a beautiful 
afternoon. Steve and Sherry did a super job of keeping the party go-
ing. For those of you who don't like to drive at night and in the traffic, 
this is your time to get out. So many friends from other clubs were 
there Thunderbirds had 12 of their club at the dance.  Don't miss our 
March class dance on the fifth Sunday the 29th. If you have any 
clothes you don't need any more you can bring them to the class 
dance and donate them to the clothing sale we have for the new 
dancers.  A BIG THANK YOU to all of you who brought all the re-
freshments and helped us with the clothing sale and all the other 
work. It takes a team to have a club and you are it. Our last class 
dance will be on April 26. 

We have decided to have graduation on June 10 and to have it open 
to other clubs. That means it will be pot luck so please mark your 
calendar. Come and spend time with all our new members. There 
will be NO workshop on June 17. Steve has to be gone so his work-
shop will start on June 24 until the end of July. I know Janet will cov-
er this in her article later but I didn't want you to miss these dates. 

I hope to see many of you at our monthly member's meeting on 
March 9 at NIKKO'S. See Linda's write up for time and address. 

         Dan and Betty 
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If you have forgotten to pay your dues for 2020, this will 
be your last Newsletter. To continue receiving your news-
letter and knowing what’s going on with Cowtown Sin-
gles, you can pay your $20 annual dues to Gene Stauffer  

22720 Highview Ln 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557 
at  or any Club Officer  at our dances.  

Did you forget? 



Carolyn Griswould 

Hello everyone, 

Only 29 days this month.  Mine was very full be-
tween all my interests and cleaning. It's been so 
warm here I got some much needed upkeep on the 
house done. 

I hear Dede Weatherwax is dong okay after her 
knee surgery, so that's good news. More good 
news Janice Dumos, and Marvin Lowe are also 
recovering well after surgery. It's nice to see Tere-
sa Moreno, though not up to dancing yet, but get-
ting better. I'm glad to hear most are keeping pret-
ty healthy and active. 

  I think we may be through with all the chest colds 
and coughs for now. Onwards towards hay fever 
and allergies.  Are they one in the same? Whatever 
the case may be, protect yourselves because it's 
getting to be that time of the year again. 

 If ever you hear that someone is ill or needs a 
card sent out for whatever reason, please let me 
know. 

Enjoy, 

     Carolyn Griswould 
      gris3woody@aol.com 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:30-10:30 

Squares 8-10:30 

Marion Brasfield Mar 9 

Margie Hart Mar 14 

Priscilla Hampton Mar 22 

Carol Higgins Mar 29 Mar 20 

Don’t  

Forget!! 

March 8 



Hello club! 

Another month flew by and hopefully we are into 
lovely spring weather. That also should mean the 
end of flu season and hopefully all of us are feeling 
better and stronger. I know it knocked out Phil and 
me for way too long last month and we each had to 
miss dancing opportunities because of weakness. 
On that note, please stay home when you are 
sick!  Square dancing is a perfect activity for shar-
ing germs with all the hand touching and hugging. 
Unfortunately, we noticed too many people com-
ing to dance sick last month.  

Our class is doing very well and is learning plus 
calls now. We want to invite club members to 
come out Wednesday nights and dance a fun pro-
gram. Attendance stayed really good for class 
members in February, but we noticed a decline in 
angels. I imagine that was due to illness and hope-
fully that is all resolved now. It is fun reviewing the 
plus calls and Sherry is cueing great line dances, 
so I know you will have fun. Come on back, please! 

Our class level dance in February was called by 
Steve Woodard.  We had seven plus squares and it 
turned out great. Thanks to all who helped out 
making it a fun afternoon. Phil and I had to leave 
early to go to our granddaughter's birthday party 
and it was so nice to be able to depend on so many 
people to help clean up. The class level dance this 
month is on the 5th Sunday, March 29th with Mike 
Kellogg calling. Then April will be the 4th Sunday 
again. Hope you can make it to one of them. They 
are a lot of fun. 

Phil and I aren't Irish, but we will wish you a happy 
St. Patrick's Day anyway!  

See you in a square!   

     Janet and Phil 

4th Sunday Class 
Dance 

$6.00 

Mar 29 Michael Kellogg 

Class started in September 
Cowtown Square Dance Center 

Experienced Clothing Sale 

Support O
ur  

Class Members!! 

Gene Stauffer 

No changes in our membership to report this 
month. We have 61 paid memberships. 

For anyone needing to pay their club dues, 
please pay any club officer the $20.00 per per-
son dues for 2020 or mail a check made out to 
Cowtown Singles Square Dance Club to: 

Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557 
 
        Gene 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:45 

Janet & Phil Vinokur 


